Saint Luke's Parish Diocese of Shrewsbury



LPA12 (RUNCORN & FRODSHAM) Parish Priest: Fr. James Kenny 61 High St. Frodsham, Cheshire WA6 7AN Telephone 01928 733127 School 01244 981290

PASTORAL AREA WEBSITE doslpa12.co.uk PARISH WEBSITE stlukesparish.org.uk PARISH e-mail stlukesfrodsham@outlook.com SCHOOL WEBSITE stlukesfrodsham.org.uk



13th Sunday in Ordinary Time				
<u>Day</u>	<u>Feast</u>	<u>Time</u>	<u>Service</u>	<u>Intention</u>
Sat 25 th	Ferial	6pm	Mass	Parishioners Intentions
Sun 26 th	13th Sunday in OT	10am	Mass	Special Intention (SP)
Mon27th	Ferial	9.30am		Anette East and Family Intentions
Tue 28th		6.15pm	Vigil Mass	Dalmiro Intentions
Wed 29 th	Ss. Peter and Paul	10am	Mass	Beatrice Bathgates Intentions
		7:00pm	Mass	Parishioners Intentions
Thur30th	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Mike Ayland RIP
Fri 1st	Ferial	8:15am	Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament	
		9:30am	Special Intention (SP)	
Sat 2 nd	Ferial	6pm	Mass	Tom Patrick Mulholland RIP
Sun 3 rd	14 th Sunday in OT	10am	Mass	Parishioners Intentions

CONFESSIONS Saturday 5.00-5.45 pm and BAPTISMS & MARRIAGES by appointment.

LAST WEEK'S COLLECTION £583.31. Thank You.

WELCOME: To the children and staff of St Lukes Primary School who are joining us at Mass today on the Solemnity of the Apostles Saint Peter and Paul.

MASS AND SACRAMENT OF THE SICK:

Saturday the 9th of July at 2:30pm. A warm invitation is extended to everyone who wishes to take part in this Mass. Light refreshments will be available in the Social Centre after Mass. If you are able to provide refreshments, please put details on the list in the porch. If you require transport, please contact Chris Thomas 732445 or Glenys Fitzmaurice 732060. We would appreciate help from anyone who is willing to assist with transport or to help with serving refreshments on the day. Please contact Chris Thomas or Glenys Fitzmaurice on the numbers above if you are able to assist in any way.

PLEASE PRAY: for Deacon John Lomas who is undergoing surgery on Wednesday in Macclesfield General Hospital. We Pray for the success of his operation and his complete recovery.

FLOWER GROUP: The flower group are asking for volunteers to help with Church flowers. If you can help please ring Geraldine Pile on 01829 752866. Alternatively contact Sue Smith 01928 732008 or Kathy Wood 01928 739331.

WELCOME TO OUR VISITORS FROM SOUTH AFRICA: We are

delighted to welcome: Dumsani, Jublani and Brian from Nkosiyethu Catholic Primary School in Nongoma, South Africa, who are staying with us for the next two weeks. Please join us after the 10am Mass for refreshments, and take the opportunity to greet our guests. We wish them a very happy and productive visit.

LECTIO DIVINA: This way of reading and meditating helps us gain a deeper understanding of the scripture and its relevance to our lives today. Meetings monthly on Tuesdays at 7pm after Holy Mass are as follows: 21/06; 19/07; 13/09; 11/10; 8/11; 6/12.

WE WELCOME: New parishioners please sign the welcome sheets in the porch.

Christ is our peace. The Gospel message is one of peace. Wherever we go we should bring the peace of Christ with us but we can only do this when we have learned to suffer like him. Then we will lead an entirely new life and peace will flow like a river from us to everyone around us.